
 

21 October 2017 

LG Ordinary Election 

 

24 October 2017 

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 
3pm in Council Chambers 

 

31 October 2017  

Recycling Collection 

 

16 October 2017 

 

2017 ORDINARY LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTION 

 

HAVE YOU VOTED ? 

 

We are in the final days of the voting 

period for the October ordinary 

election with the final day being 

Saturday 21st.   

 

Who would you like to see 

representing the community on your 

local Council?  If you have not done 

so already please be reminded that 

you can have your say by either 

placing your voting package in the post or in the ballot box at the Shire 

office any day leading up to Saturday’s election.  On Saturday you can 

submit your vote at either of the polling booths: 

 

 Council Chambers, Monger St, Bencubbin between 8am and 

6pm  

  CWA Building, Rowlands St, Beacon between 9am and 2pm.  

 

If you have made an error on your ballot paper or damaged your 

package you can apply for a replacement voting package at the Shire 

office.  Replacement packages are also available at the Beacon Library 

when Karrie is in attendance on Wednesdays.  

 

The votes will be counted directly after 6pm and the results will be 

placed on our website and Facebook page as soon as practicable. 

 



POSITION VACANT 

 

Economic Development Officer 
 

Applications are sought from suitably qualified/experienced persons to undertake the position 

of Economic Development Officer.  This position is offered as 0.4 Full Time Equivalent. 

 

The position will require the successful incumbent working to develop and facilitate a range 

of strategies designed to support economic growth, encourage new investment and facilitate 

development of existing businesses.  

 

The role, which is responsible to the CEO involves a high level of administration and would 

suit someone capable at networking with a variety of people including local business owners 

and community members, as well as State and Federal organisations.  

  

A committed team and consultative approach is sought to work in a rural community 

environment and be dedicated to promoting the Shire as somewhere to work, live and invest. 

 

Remuneration will be in accordance with Level 6  -  8  (pro-rata) of the Local Government 

Industry Award dependent on qualifications and experience.   

 

A Position Description can be obtained by contacting Ms Nadine Richmond on (08) 9685 

1202 during office hours or via e-mail at admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au. 

 

Applications addressing the selection criteria and marked ‘Private & Confidential’ are sought 

from interested persons and are to be addressed to the undersigned by 4pm, 17 November  

2017.  

 

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 Bencubbin WA 6477 



 
BEACON MOBILE PHONE TOWER 
As the community in and around Beacon will be aware a new Mobile 
Telephone Tower was installed in Beacon recently.  The Shire has been 
provided with an updated coverage map and this is now available in colour on 
our website:   
 http://www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au/news/125/beacon-mobile-phone-tower-
coverage-map 
 
Contact the Shire’s office if you would prefer the map to be emailed or you 
can view a copy at Beacon Central.  We would love to hear some feed back 
regarding coverage and request that Beacon community members fill out the 
short survey below.  Surveys can be returned to the Shire via email to 
ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or by post to PO Box 20, Bencubbin.  Surveys 
can also be returned to Beacon Central. 
 
Name: 
 
Address: 
 
 
 
Please circle  
 
Did you have mobile reception at home prior to the new tower? Yes No 
 
If yes, has your reception improved since the new tower? Yes No  
 
No. of Bars before tower _________  No. of Bars after tower  __________  
 
If no, do you have reception since the tower was constructed? Yes No 
 
If you still do not have reception, are you in an area on the map where you ought to have reception?  
  
 Yes No 
 
If you do have reception is it only in certain areas of your property? Yes No 
If yes, please provide details 
 
 
 
Any other comments 
 
 
 



 
 
 
NO LICENSING - FRIDAY 27 OCTOBER  
Please be advised that there will be no licensing available  
at the Shire office on Friday 27 October.  Licensing  
services will resume as per normal on Monday 30  
October at 9.00am.  
 
 
 
 
FIRE BREAKS AND UNTIDY PROPERTIES 
The deadline for having your firebreaks in place for this bushfire season was 1 October.  Shire staff 
and our contract Ranger have been checking properties and should you not be complying with the 
Shire’s Fire Break Order, you may be subject to penalties prescribed in the Bush Fires Act, 1954. 
 
All town site lots within the Shire of Mt Marshall shall be cleared of all debris of an 
inflammable nature and be maintained free of such material.  Debris could include long grass, 
dead trees/branches, or disused wood.   Importantly, if your firebreaks are not compliant it may affect 
your insurance.  
 
 
 
CONGRATULATIONS! 
Just by paying his rates by their due date, Mr Barry Harrap of 
Koorda has won himself a $250 savings account with Bendigo 
Bank, well done! 
 
 
 
 

 
HAVE YOU AND YOUR FAMILY HAD THE CHAT? 
DFES have released their new campaign to ensure everyone is 
prepared for this year’s bushfire season. They are encouraging you 
and your family to have the 5 Minute Fire Chat. To get the information 
you and your family need to hold your chat, please head to the DFES 
Website - www.dfes.wa.gov.au/firechat 



DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS NOW DUE  

Dog and Cat registrations are due on 31 October each year.  Renewals 

have been posted out and we encourage you to renew your dog’s and 

cat’s registration before the due date.   Could you please  advise admin 

staff at the Shire if any details of your fur family need to be updated due to 

death or change of ownership.  

 

 

ROAD CLOSURE— BENCUBBIN CENTENARY 28 OCTOBER 

The Bencubbin Centenary Street Markets will be held on 

Saturday 28 October.  Therefore, Monger Street, Bencubbin will 

be closed to traffic during the hours of 10am and 6pm between 

Padbury Street and just past the west end of the Sandalwood 

Shops on 28 October 2017.  Access to the west end of Monger 

St will be via Hammond or Brown Streets. 


